Research Riders Meeting
Oct. 09, 2008
 
Scott Mullin, Research Riders Vice - President, called the meeting to order. There were 11 members and one guest present in the B71 2nd floor conference room. The minutes of the last meeting were accepted and approved.  
Motioned to accept the minutes made by Don Moravits and 2nd Chuck Ellis
 
Treasurer's report: 
As of 10-8-08 
Starting Balance 





669.81
Received from RRA for Member Subsidy


175.00
Received from RRA for Picnic Area Rental and Iron Butt Patches
180.00
Dues received 






050.00
End Balance






1074.81
 
Road Captain's Report (Recent and Planned Rides and Events):
 
Iron Butt Ride – Scott Mullin spoke on the recent Iron Butt Ride, 3 bikes, 3 riders (Scott Mullin, Daniel Garcia and Steve Clay) and one passenger behind Daniel, Margie Garcia.  We rode from San Antonio to just outside El Paso, stopped for a quick bite and returned, 18 and ½ hours there and back.  Thanks to Art Nicholls for coming out in the early morning hours and late night to witness our departure and arrival.
 
Picnic Ride – Sept. 27th.  Sandra Meckel organized the food and did a wonderful job.  Thanks to her and Scott Meckel for getting the food together and ready, and thanks to the others that helped.  Palmetto SP was a great time.  Approx 20 people came out for the picnic.  Most rode there from the TA Truck Stop, the ride from there to the picnic was led by Don Moravits and Daniel Garcia.  
 
MS 150 – Chuck Ellis reported that this event went well, Chuck and Daniel Garcia rode there bikes as support crew, which was very appreciated by the organizers and bicycle riders as well.  Unfortunately, Chuck's bike decided to stop charging the battery once in Corpus and he had to have his bike trailered back to SA.
 
Oct. Ride – Patrick Keller suggested as possible ride to Marble Falls.
 
Old Business Section:
 
Scott Mullin brought up the need to finalize the Road Rules that the committee established this past year.  We need to pick a date, possibly in November, this will be a time to talk about the road rules and Daniel Zucker suggested that we might want to talk about basic requirements of safety, ie. lighting, reflectors, horns, mirrors, ect.
 
New Business Section:
 
Steve Clay brought up our charity donations, being that the season will be upon us soon.  After some favorable discussion, Don Moravits suggested piggy backing on the SwRI Toys 4 Tot's and presenting a check to the Marines when they are here to pick up toys, Daniel Zucker suggested a donation to Medina Children's Home, possibly making it a ride to the home and spending some time with some of the kids there.  More discussion on this in November.
 
December is our evening meeting, Steve Clay suggested that we make this a holiday event and that we pick a nice place to eat and have this meeting.
 
Open Discussion:
 
Mark Griffin brought up the Veteran's Observance on Nov. 11 to be held in at B160 auditorium, it would be nice if we visited.
 
Patrick Keller has nominated his friend Arantxa (Ara) Loizaga to be a Research Rider, a vote was approved on the condition that we check the ratio of RRA to non RRA members.  Mark Griffin motioned to take the vote and Don Moravits 2nd.
 
Mark Griffin suggested gauging our membership through how many charter members are still in the group and also through why members do not renew.  Maybe we are not meeting their needs.
 
Randy Lyon introduced himself; he rides an '05 Suzuki Boulevard and hopes to join us soon.
 
Don Moravits made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Daniel Zucker, and unanimously approved to end the meeting. 
